Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0161/P

	Development Proposed:
	Erection of disabled toilet facilities including disabled access ramp at The Showground, Longridge Road, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy RT1 - General Recreation and Tourism Policy.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for an extension to the existing showground toilet block to provide disabled toilet facilities, to be accessed via a new access ramp.  The existing flat roofed building is located adjacent to the showground track some 200m to the west of Longridge Road.  There is a belt of trees at the rear of the building, which provides some screening from Longridge Road.  The maximum dimensions of the proposed extension are 2.3m x 2.2m x 2m to the flat roof.  Materials used would consist of pebble dashed walls with a corrugated roof, to match the existing building.  The extension would be erected on the west facing elevation.  The site is within the AONB, however, given the minor scale of the proposal and a degree of screening to the rear, the impact on the character and appearance of the area would be minimal.  The proposal would be seen against the backdrop of the existing building.  There are no nearby residents to be affected by the proposal. 

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 28 February 2007














